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26 July 2010 
 
 
Mr Richard Rivalland 
Company Secretary 
Capilano Honey Limited 
 
By email 
 
 
Dear Richard, 
 
RIGHTS ISSUE SHORTFALL FACILITY 
BSX MARKET 
 
I refer to announcements made on 22 April 2010 and 15 July 2010 by Capilano 
Honey Limited in relation to its rights issue shortfall facility. 
 
In the announcement of 22 April, the Company noted 
 
 The Directors have taken into account the actual amount raised under the Rights 
Issue and believe that the revised debt reduction targets can be met from a 
combination of net proceeds raised and Capilano’s ongoing cash flows. As a result, 
the Directors have resolved not to raise any additional funding at this stage, either by 
placing any of the shortfall under the Rights Issue or by taking steps to sell the 
Company’s land and buildings. The debt reduction program will continue to be closely 
monitored by the Company.  
 
On 15 July the Company announced a placement 
  
 We announced on 22 April 2010 that the Rights Issue Offer had closed and that 
$2,028,597.90 in new capital had been raised.  
Clause 2.3 of the Rights Issue Prospectus dated 12 February 2010 states “Any 
remaining Shortfall Shares not applied for may be placed with third parties within 3 
months of the due date the Offer closes.”  
Accordingly, an additional 471,135 shares have been issued under the Rights Issue 
Shortfall Facility. 
 
Given the resolution of the Directors as noted on 22 April, when did Directors 
subsequently resolve to make a placement of the shortfall? What circumstances 
changed to justify the directors’ change of mind in relation to raising further capital? 
Is there further information the Company should announce to the Exchange pursuant 
to its continuous disclosure obligations in this regard?  
 
Please confirm the Company is compliant with the listing rules and in particular listing 
rule 3.1. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Ian Craig 
Companies Manager 






